
Good evening Mr. Chair and members of the Committee, my name is John

Traves Q.C. and I am Director of Legal, Municipal Clerk, and External

Affairs with the Halifax Regional Municipality - Municipal Solicitor if you

prefer.

I appreciate the opportunity to speak in support of Bill 169, an Act to

Amend Chapter 156 of the Revised Statutes 1989, the Expropriation Act.

Halifax supports this Bill, in particular the government’s goals around

clarifying that one of the purposes of the Expropriation Act is for people

impacted by expropriation to be reasonably compensated.

As you may be aware, HRM is an Expropriating Authority both on its own

and on Halifax Water’s behalf.

Having acted in Expropriation matters I can tell you from first-hand

experience that Expropriation is difficult for all involved, howevbr none

more so than the landowners who are directly impacted.
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Expropriation is not undertaken lightly given the reality that we are forcing

property owners to put the public need for their property ahead of their own

persbnal interests.

The clarity this Bill brings is important because without a clear

understanding of reasonable compensation, we often see uncertainty and

expectations both by the expropriating authority and property owners lead

to more stress, problems and litigation than is necessary or helpful.

We are also supportive of the administrative changes that would see cases

for injurious affection without a taking dealt with by the Supreme Court

rather than the UARB. Like most administrative tribunals the UARB has

experience and expertise it brings to bear (generally in assessing property

values in expropriation cases) however in these limited expropriation cases

the claim is essentially a form of claim in nuisance and moving this to the

Supreme Court we believe will result a in more consistent treatment of

these sorts of claims generally.
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Expropriation is and should be costly for expropriation authorities, but as

the Minister has said in second reading, infrastructure investments are a

priority. To help advance these priorities, the expropriation process needs

to provide landowners with a fair and reasonable compensation while

balancing the interests of tax payers, ensuring responsible fiscal

management, and providing more clarity of all concerned.

Thank you




